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HOUSING OFFICER, DIRECTOR OF ADMISSIONS NAMED

Iwo new administrative appointments were announced this week. Ken Jacob, director
of residence halls for the University of Washington since 1970, has been named housing
officer, and Kenneth B. Mayer, currently director of admissions for Pacific University
at Forest Grove, Oregon, has been named to a similar post at Evergreen.

Jacob, 34, has worked in the University's residence halls programs since 1964. An
army veteran, he has also worked as a student loan officer at Oregon State University
and as a graduate assistant in the OSU Dean of Men's Office. He received his doctorate
in applied behavioral science from Union Graduate School, Yellow Spring, Ohio, and both
his bachelor's and master's degrees from OSU. He will replace Kathy Williams, who is
leaving Evergreen today for her new home in San Francisco, where she plans to be
married September 9 to Michael Kyte, a consulting engineer in transportation.

Mayer, a graduate of the University of California at Berkeley, has served as admissions
director at Pacific University for the past two years. He has also served as Pacific's
associate dean of admissions and as a high school counselor, a curriculum assistant to a
California high school principal and as a high school teacher.

Four other administrative posts —--- Registrar, Director of Development, Legislative
Liaison Officer and Dean of Library Services --- are expected to be filled within the
next few months.

DANCERS IN MOTION FRIDAY

Thirty student dancers will present two performances of "Dancing in Motion,' today
at 2 and 7 p.m. in the multipurpose room of the College Recreation Center. Admission is
free. The performances will be under the direction of Faculty Member Bud Johanson, and
will culminate the students' summer workshop in dance. Ballet, character, modern, and
jazz dances will be featured.

TACOMA FIRM WINS LABORATORY CONTRACT

Jones and Roberts Company of Tacoma has submitted the apparent low bid of $3,525,000
for construction of the second phase of the Laboratory Building. The 81,000-square-
foot, three-story structure will be a near replica of and will attach to the first phase
of the Lab building, which opened earlier this year. The new building --- like the one
now in use --- will include conference and classrooms, faculty offices and laboratories
for the arts and sciences. Work on the structure is scheduled to begin immediately and
is expected to be completed by mid-1975.

LIBRARY HOURS CHANGING

The Evergreen library will only be open from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. next week, and will
be closed to public access for the following two weeks (September 5-14), according to
Dave Carnahan, associate dean of library services. The two-week closure will enable
the library staff to work on collection verification and on what Carnahan describes as
"some rather large filing functions." The library will be open for public use again
September 17 on an 8 a.m-to-5 p.m. schedule.






